
Weather Policy 

Weather forecasts will be monitored prior to the event paying special attention to the possibility 

of rain, thunder, lightning, heavy snow, or ice-covered roads. Athletes will be made aware of 

weather forecasts on the IWant2Run web site so that they can adequately prepare for severe 

weather during the race as well as possible course alterations. 

On race day, the Race Director will monitor the weather and decide if any action will be taken to 

modify the run. Possible scenarios include, change of race start time, change of racecourse, 

change of race date or cancellation of the event. 

Wet, slick roadways, and standing water due to rain / snow may require rerouting or shortening 

the course. 

Lightning visible to the Race Director or reported to the Race Director will cause the start of the 

race to be postponed for a minimum of 30 minutes after the latest flash of lightning. 

Shelters along the course will be identified for runners to get out of inclement weather should 

lightning be sighted after the start of the race and the runner chooses to take shelter for a period 

of time to allow the weather to clear. 

If lightning is sighted on the course after the start of the race and reported to the Race Director, 

we will attempt to notify runners of the sighting for the runners to decide whether or not to 

continue running or to take shelter for a period of time. 

In extreme weather, the Race Director may decide to cancel the race either before the race has 

started or after the race has started. If a decision is made to cancel the race after it has started, the 

decision will be promptly communicated to all section leaders on the course for communication 

to the runners. 

We will attempt to assist runners with transportation back to the start/finish line. 

All net proceeds from the race are paid to the benefiting organizations. As such no refunds are 

given if the race must be cancelled because of inclement weather 


